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Children’s Services

Integrated Safeguarding Unit

3rd Floor

2 Great George Street
Leeds

LS2 8BA

24th November 2016
	


DBS and Identity Checks – Leeds City Council Children’s Services Staff 
Dear Head teacher/Principal/Designated Safeguarding Lead
I’d like to thank you for your continuing support in working with the Local Authority to safeguard and promote the welfare of children and young people in your settings.

The following information sets out the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) procedures which are implemented for all Leeds City Council staff who have direct contact with children and young people.

Our procedures adhere to the Department for Education’s statutory guidance ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’, with regard to our duties to safeguard and promote the welfare of children. This includes ensuring all Children’s Services staff whose role incudes working/ having direct contact with children and young people have been subject to an enhanced Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) criminal records check, including a check of the children’s barred list. Where these checks reveal relevant information, Children’s Services carry out a thorough risk assessment process to determine they do not pose a risk to children/young people/vulnerable adults before allowing the member of staff to undertake regulated activity.
Sharing of information 
You can expect that Leeds City Council staff will carry with them an ID card showing their photograph. 
You may also be aware that it is a breach of the DBS Code of Practice, for registered bodies (i.e. Leeds City Council) to share copies of DBS checks or any information contained in an employee’s disclosure with a third party. Providers must not therefore share this information with schools, academies, or other educational settings, and Leeds City Council staff should not be asked to produce this documentation. 
This letter may be used in relation to your school’s safeguarding procedures as required by Ofsted, and, although you are not obliged to do so, you are advised to record this information in your central record/file.  
I hope that this information is helpful to you.  If you would like any further information or advice, please do not hesitate to contact the Education and Early Years Safeguarding Team. 
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Yours faithfully




�


Saleem Tariq 


Deputy Director


Children’s Services 
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Peter Harris 


LSCB Schools Representative 
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